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Audit and Assurance Committee 

Date:  8 October 2014 

Item 7: KPMG Report on Non-Audit Fees for Six Months Ended 
30 September 2014 

 

This paper will be considered in public 

1 Summary  

1.1 To report to the Audit and Assurance Committee on fees billed by KPMG for 
non-audit services.  

2 Recommendation  

2.1 The Committee is asked to note this report. 

3 Background  

3.1 Under TfL’s policy on external audit services, KPMG is required to report to 
the Audit and Assurance Committee every six months on fees billed for non-
audit services. KPMG’s report is attached for the Committee’s review. 

3.2 The specialist review of contractual arrangements was discussed with the 
Chair of the Committee in advance of KPMG bidding for the assignment. The 
total fee for this assignment was £169,442, of which £143,122 was reported in 
the year to 31 March 2014. No other individual non-audit assignment for the 
Group exceeded maximum amount allowable without prior agreement of the 
Chair of the Audit and Assurance Committee. All potential assignments were 
however discussed with the Chief Finance Officer in advance, and the 
process set out in the Policy on Audit and Non-audit Services was followed.   

 

List of appendices to this report: 

Appendix 1: Letter from KPMG 

List of Background Papers: 

None 
 
 
Contact Officer: Andrew Pollins, Interim Chief Finance Officer 
Number:  020 3054 8941 
Email: AndrewPollins@tfl.gov.uk 
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